
Testimony of Joanne Fuhrman, CEO 
 Opposition to HB 3838 

Good afternoon, Chair Grayber, and Members of the Committee 

My name is Joanne Fuhrman, I am the CEO of Partnership in Community Living, Inc. and I 

have worked in I/DD services in Oregon for over 40 years, starting my career as a DSP.  I 

strongly oppose HB 3838 because it does nothing to improve person-focused support for 

people with Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities(I/DD) or support the dedicated 

Direct Support Professionals (DSPs) who make community inclusion possible. 

PCL strives to not only be a great provider of services but also a great place to work. We 

know that one can not be achieved without the other. That means valuing the voices of 

our team members, following state and federal guidelines, and adhering to the many 

workplace protections Oregon has in place.  In my submitted written testimony, I have 

included a copy of our most recent Agency Evaluation and Team Member Satisfaction 

report so you can hear directly from our team members on this topic.  

Oregon’s I/DD system is already highly regulated, overseen by CMS, ODDS, OHA, BOLI, 

and more.  This bill creates an unelected, unregulated Standards Board with no 

accountability, one that bypasses existing oversight and gives outsized control to SEIU. 

I/DD services are perilously underfunded. HB 3838 does not address this fact, nor does it 

raise DSP wages. The independent HCBS study commissioned by the legislature 

identified a $558 million funding gap for community provider organizations alone.  

Resources should be dedicated to addressing the crisis resulting from this shortfall 

rather than creating unnecessary oversight.    

HB 3838 will divert critical funding away from DSP wages into a repetitive unnecessary 

administrative structure. HB 3838 is not about quality, wages, strengthening 

self-directed person-centered service, or care—it’s about control. I urge you to reject 

this harmful legislation and instead invest in real solutions that ensure DSPs are paid 

what they deserve, including annual cost of living adjustments, so people with I/DD 

continue to receive the quality, individualized services they need and deserve.  

Thank you for your time.  With respect and gratitude- Joanne Fuhrman  
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